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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
October 29, 2020
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. by videoconference call by Amy Wille.

Trustees present on the videoconference call: Diane Barr (Armada) – calling in from Armada, Freda Witt (Center Line) – calling in from Center Line, Amy Wille (Clinton Macomb) – calling in from Macomb Twp., Wilma Wagner (Eastpointe) – calling in from Eastpointe, Marlene Hoeft (Fraser) – calling in from Fraser, Stan Lisica (MacDonald) – calling in from New Baltimore and Liane Miller (Romeo) – calling in from Bruce Township.
          
Trustees excused: Murney Bell (Chesterfield) and Frank Pasternak (Warren)
Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday – calling in from Sterling Heights
Guests: Carol Sterling, Director of Eastpointe Memorial Library – calling in from Eastpointe

II.          Approval of the Agenda

Motion made by Barr to approve the Agenda, supported by Witt. Motion Carried.

III.          Approval of the September 24, 2020 Minutes
     Motion made by Witt to approve the September 24, 2020 minutes, supported by Miller. Motion Carried.
IV.       
Public Participation
None
V.           Member Library Concerns
Margaret Thomas, Director of the MacDonald Public Library is retiring at the end of the year. Carol Sterling, Director of the Eastpointe Memorial Library is also retiring, her last day is November 25th. 
VI.         Action Items
A. Approval of the Bills – October 2020
1. Payment of the bills for October 2020 was approved on a motion by Lisica, supported by Barr. Motion Carried.
B. Budget Reports
Lisica moved to receive and file the September 2020 Budget Reports, supported by Witt. Motion Carried.

C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
Barr moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report, supported by Lisica. Motion Carried.

D. Shared Automation System Formula 2022/22 – 2023/24
Miller made a motion to approve the Shared Automation System Formula for 2021/22 through 2023/24 as recommended by the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Barr. Motion Carried

E. Salary Schedule Recommendation 2020/21
Miller made a motion to approve the 2020/21 Salary Schedule as recommended by the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Lisica. Motion Carried.

F. Virtual Library Card Website
The Board asked Tammy to contact Hunch Free to get more details on how they will develop the Virtual Library Card website. The Board would also like to see a sample contract with different pricing depending on the work needed. Lisica made a motion to table this item until next month’s Board meeting. The motion was supported by Hoeft. Motion Carried.
G. Election of Officers

As per the Suburban Library Cooperative Board Bylaws, the election of officers must be held at the annual meeting in October, the beginning of our fiscal year. It has been past practice that the Vice-Chairperson assume the position of Chairperson at this time. Since Alan Naldrett is no longer on the Board, Amy Wille has agreed to serve as Chairperson for an additional year, pending Board approval.

The following Board members were nominated for Officers of the Suburban Library Cooperative: Amy Wille, Chairperson; Diane Barr, Vice Chairperson; Wilma Wagner, Secretary; Freda Witt, Marlene Hoeft and Stan Lisica, Finance Committee. All nominations were accepted. 


Lisica made a motion to elect the nominees as stated. The motion was supported by Hoeft. Motion Carried. 

H. Banking Resolution
Barr made a motion to approve the 2020/21 Banking Resolution as presented. The motion was supported by Witt. Motion Carried.

 VIII.     Information Items
A. Director’s Report

Tammy attended the MLA Virtual Annual Conference, yesterday and today. The MLA annual awards are being presented tonight. Next year’s conference will be held in Port Huron, Claire Lopiccolo, Director of the Romeo District Library is the conference chairperson. Tammy also attended the Library Journal Directors Summit, where State Representative Andy Levin gave the opening remarks. MLA will be hosting a library trustee workshop and is now publishing a newsletter for library trustees. MLA is also looking to host a Legislative Day next April 2021. Library directors and staff are encouraged to make a connection to their local legislators. The Cooperative is working on finishing the Strategic Plan, Tammy has been meeting with library directors to get the final version. The Michigan Library Cooperatives will be sending a letter out to all library directors and their board chairs about their roles and responsibilities and on the value of cooperatives. 
  IX. 
Adjournment


Lisica moved to adjourn at 7:21 p.m. supported by Witt. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:










Wilma Wagner, Secretary
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